
Brief Report on LITERARY CLUB Inaugural Function 2018-19 
           

 

Literary Club of KITS Ramtek organized its Inaugural Function on 25th  July 2018 in 

Kalidas Seminar Hall (KSH). The function was initiated in traditional way by 

lightning the lamp and Saraswati Puja. The dignitaries were then welcomed on dais. 

Then guests were given a floral welcome. On the dais, seated chief guest Dr. Naznin 

M.A. Chimthanwala, Director Positive Wings, Dr. B. Ram Ratan Lal, Principal,   

Dr. Pankaj Ashtankar, Associate Dean, student activities,  Mr.Rajnish Thul, Staff in 

charge, Literary Club and Miss. Saikirthi Hasyagar, President, Literary Club. 

               At the outset Mr. Rajnish Thul welcomed the audience to the function and 

introduced the new forum body of Literary Club for the session 2018-19. After which 

Miss. Saikirthi briefed the students about the proposed events of Literary Club for 

year 2018-19.  Dr. Pankaj Ashtankar emphasized the role of extra curricular activities 

in students life.After this chief guest Dr. Naznin M.A. Chimthanwala enlightened 

the students with her thought provoking speech. She advised the students to have 

compassion towards all living beings and learn basic values of human life and 

imbibe them in life. She expressed her view, that positive attitude towards life are 

the base on which the solid foundation of success can be built.  

Dr. B. Ram Ratan Lal spoke about the importance of extra-curricular activities 

related to literature in student life. He encouraged the students to actively 

participate in all the events. He distinguished the difference between Information 

that we get from internet and knowledge which can be received in classrooms. He 

advised the students to become knowledge seeker. 

               The chief guest Dr. Naznin M.A. Chimthanwala was felicited by  

Dr. B.Ram Rathan Lal. In the end Mr. Kumar Nehal proposed the vote of thanks. The 

comparing of the function was done by Mr. Mihir Rangari and Miss. Renuka Musale. 

The function was attended by near about 100 students including staff. 

  


